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11th March 2017 at Coromandel 
 

Entry Fee: Adult $40.00   Child $10.00 
 

Information and registration  
at Rotokauri School Office 

 

Prizes: 
 

Adults’ Section:           Children’s Section: 

Snapper  1st prize       $300.00  Snapper  1st prize         $100.00 
Snapper  2nd prize      $150.00                 Snapper 2nd prize         $  60.00 
Snapper  3rd prize       $100.00  Snapper 3rd prize          $  40.00 
Largest other species $150.00                 Average snapper         $   50.00 
(excluding sharks, rays and eels)                                       Largest other species  $   50.00 

                                                                 (excluding sharks, rays and eels) 

 

 

 

 

Fishing 

Tournament 
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462 Rotokauri Road                                    Fax (07) 849 4371 
R D 9                                                             Email: office@rotokauri.school.nz        
HAMILTON 3289                                          www.rotokauri.school.nz 
 
Dear Parents 
Nga mihi o te wa kia koe me to whanau.                                   
 
 

 
Our positive environment will actively engage us all in learning. 
 
 
 
Together We Grow 

 Unity (Kotahitanga) 

 Inclusive (Manaakitanga) 

 Guardianship (Kaitiakitanga) 
 
 
 
Persistence               Resilience               Integrity             Diversity            Excellence 
 
 
 
Welcome back to Rotokauri School for an exciting year ahead.  We hope that you 
have all enjoyed your holidays with your children. 
We start the year with our biggest starting roll of 202 students and having 8 classes 
operating.  In the classes, routines are being established, testing has begun and 
programmes are underway.  Thank you to the families that have organised stationery 
for their children.  
This year we have three new staff members that join our TEAM at Rotokauri School.  
Welcome to Mr Hans Verberne, Mrs Tracy Hopewell and Mrs Casey Sanders.        
Mr Verberne is our new school caretaker, and we thank him already for the amount 
of work he has done over the last month tidying the school and making it safe for the 
staff and students to start the year.  Mrs Hopewell comes to us from Te Awamutu 
Primary and will be teaching in Room 2.  Mrs Sanders is returning from maternity 
leave and will be teaching in Room 7. 
A warm welcome to our new families that have enrolled at Rotokauri.  We hope you 
enjoy your association with the school and quickly get to know the staff and parents 
in this wonderful community.  Welcome to: Isaac Hapi, Kaylee Clark, Alex 
Dombroski, Ryan Russell, Hannah Towl, Adam Towl, Sullivan Hopewell, Connor 
Hopewell, Brooklyn Sewell and Brooke Watkins. 
Rotokauri School is a great place to work in and it is important that you and your 
children feel that it is a great place to learn in.  The most important thing you can do 
for your child, is to get to know and form positive relationships with his or her 
teachers.  Please make sure you take the time to pop in and say hello or send an 
email to their classroom teacher, and come along to our Meet the Teacher evening. 
The holidays have been a busy time at the school with the refurbishment of the  
multi-purpose room.  Unfortunately our MPR and administration block are ‘leaky 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VISION 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VALUES 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL MISSION STATEMENT 

PRINCIPAL’S PIECE 
 

Together We Learn 

 Innovative (Auahatanga) 

 Happy (Uruhau) 

 Responsible (Tuutika) 



buildings’ and the Ministry of Education are rectifying this over the next 3 – 4 months.  
We appreciate that this will cause some disruption and inconvenience, and we 
apologise for this.  We will keep you updated as the project develops.   
The holiday period has also been a time when we have had a number of incidents 
occur on the school grounds.  There has been vandalism with the students bird 
houses deliberately smashed down from the trees. 
If you are aware of who the culprits are please report them to the school office.  We 
would like your help to ensure that our school grounds are protected from this type of 
behaviour in the future, so ask that if you see something happening you take down 
information such as number plates, possibly photograph what has happened or if 
safe, ask the offenders to leave the school grounds.  The BOT have been informed 
about the incidents and will be investigating ways to increase our school security. 
We have an exciting year planned and here are some main events to look forward to 
this term –  

 Term 1 – Xtreme Waste trips, Patter Tennis, Biathlon/Triathlon, Leadership 

Camp (Year 8), Get Set Go Day (Years 1/2), school swimming competitions, 

Fishing Tournament, ERO visit, Hangi, Softball and Senior Interviews. 

I know that this is a long newsletter, but there is a lot to introduce at the beginning of 
the year.  In future, they will be considerably shorter. 
Please feel free to contact me at any time via phone, email 
(dsmith@rotokauri.school.nz) or knock on my office door.  I look forward to working 
with you all as Acting Principal for the remainder of Term 1. 
 
TERM DATES: 
 

Term 1 7th February – 13th April 

Term 2 1st May – 7th July 

Term 3 24th July – 29th September 

Term 4 16th October – 20th December 

 
BELL TIMES: 

 
 

 

 

 

8.30 a.m Students may enter the school grounds. 

8.55 a.m Students to class and parents to leave classrooms 

9.00 a.m School starts 

10.30 – 10.50 a.m Interval 

10.45 a.m Two bell rings for students to go to toilet and have a drink 

10.50 a.m Students to class (one bell ring) 

12.30 – 12.45 p.m  Lunch eating time – children to be released by duty teacher 
when bell rings at 12.45 p.m 

12.45 – 1.30 p.m Lunch 

1.25 p.m  Two bell rings for students to go to toilet and have a drink 

1.30 p.m Students to class (one bell ring) 

3.00 p.m School finishes 

mailto:dsmith@rotokauri.school.nz


BOT NEWS 
Happy New Year and welcome back to Term 1. This year your BOT aim to keep you 

updated on all the projects and items that we are involved in during 2017. We will have a 

regular slot here in your schools Newsletter so keep an eye out for us. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL 
APPOINTMENT 

We are sure you are all excited to find out 

how we are progressing with this very 

important appointment. We are currently 

advertising the position in all the 

appropriate places to attract as many 

applicants as possible. The closing date for 

applications is tomorrow, 17th February.                                                                                                      

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After the closing date the BOT, selected 

staff and our consultant Richard will be 

sitting down and viewing all the applications 

to make a short list of those we wish to visit 

within their current schools. We aim to 

make these visits around the 20, 21 and 

22nd of February. 

From here we will short list even further and 

then go into interviews. 

We are aiming to have our new principal 

start day 1 of Term 2. 

The BOT would like to thank all the staff, 

parents and children for their patience and 

support while we work through the process 

of appointing such an important position 

within our school. 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY 
CONSULATION 

Last year the school sent out a community 

consultation. We had some great feedback 

and this year our plan is to look over every 

question and analyse the feedback. We will 

be updating you about the outcome of each 

question. It is our aim to see what we do 

well, what we need to improve on and how 

we, as a Board and school, can help to 

keep Rotokauri School awesome for all our 

children.   

 
 

 

We would like to thank everyone for 

their patience while we have work 

being completed on our 

Multipurpose Room. It is obviously 

difficult in regards to parking and 

getting in and out of the school 

quickly. To help keep everyone safe 

don’t forget to follow all the rules in 

regards to the drop off zone and 

remember you can use the 

driveway that leads into the school 

field to avoid this top area all 

together. 

 

Contact us: bot@rotokauri.school.nz   Next meeting: Wednesday 22nd February @ 7pm 
 

 



Welcome back everyone, as you will see the first stage of the adventure trail is 
looking great and we hope your children are enjoying it. This year we will be working 
on adding more to this trail and aim to have it completed by the end of the year. We 
have been very lucky to be chosen by The Warehouse in town for their “Bags of 
Good” fundraiser. So if you are in The Warehouse in town look out for our flyer and 
place your token in our container and help us to fundraise enough money to 
complete this second stage. 
 
If you would like to join the committee we will be having a meeting near the end of 
this month, more details to come. 
 

           

ADVENTURE TRAIL UPDATE 



 

Fundraising at The Warehouse   

(Town Branch) 
“BAGS FOR GOOD NEIGHBOURHOOD” 

 

       

PTA NEWS 

Rotokauri School along 

with two other local 

community groups / 

charities have been 

selected to participate in 

the Bags for Good 

Neighbourhood 

Partnership at The 

Warehouse central 

branch in town. 

When you purchase a 10 

cent plastic bag you can 

then place a token in the 

voting box at the end of 

the check out. 

This is a great 

fundraising opportunity 

for the school and the 

proceeds from this will 

go towards finishing 

stage 1 of the Adventure 

Trail. 

Runs from February – 

July 2017. 

Please spread the word 

to Family and Friends. 

 



SWIMMING GOGGLES & CAP $5.00 

 
We have available for purchase at the school office, goggles & cap $5.00 per set 

Pay and collect at the school office. 
 

 

 Yummy Sticker Promotion 
Please carry on collecting these for our school all year 

round 

Collect Yummy Stickers for our School to get a share of Sports 

Equipment. 

Collect Yummy Stickers Here: 

        
Purchase either bags with cut-out labels or individual apples with yummy 

stickers. 

Bring these to school and place on the Yummy Sticker Charts provided in each  

classroom or on your chart at home and drop into the office when complete. 
(the underside of your child’s lunchbox lid makes a great temporary  place to get the stickers 

to school safely)  

You can print a yummy sticker chart from: 

http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/pdf/Sticker_Collection_Sheet.pdf 

To view the items that are available to our school:http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/pdf/2016-

YummySportsGear.pdf 

 
 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 
Due to the renovations there will only be Subway and sushi available for ordering. 
Orders will be taken in the Library on Mondays.  
 

http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/pdf/Sticker_Collection_Sheet.pdf
http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/pdf/2016-YummySportsGear.pdf
http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/pdf/2016-YummySportsGear.pdf


ABSENCES 
This is an important request and thank you in advance. If your child is absent from 
school please notify the school office by either phone or email. The school needs to 
know the reason for the child’s absence as well, as this is recorded on our Student 
Management System and is a Ministry requirement.  It would be appreciated if this 
could be done before 9.00 am. 
 

SIGN IN SHEET 
All people entering the school within the hours of 9.00 a.m – 2.30 p.m must use the 
sign in sheet at the office.  This includes when you are dropping your child off at 
school late – please ensure that they have notified the school office of their arrival. 
 

SWIMMING POOL UPDATE 
Thank you to the pool volunteers who have kept the school pool looking fantastic 
during the holidays.  I am certain all the key holders have appreciated your efforts, 
as on many occasions when staff have been at school over the holidays, the pool 
has been well used. 
Thank you also to our caretaker for displaying the beautiful artwork that                 
Mrs Skiffington and some of our students produced last year. 
On a sad note, it is disappointing to hear about dangerous incidents that have 
occurred in the pool area.  Teenagers diving from the roof of the buildings or the 
fence into the pool is incredibly dangerous and inappropriate behaviour.  If you know 
who these young people are please let us know.  To all key holders, please 
remember that you signed a pool agreement to adhere to the rules outlined within 
the contract.  Allowing teenagers to swim unsupervised is not appropriate and keys 
will be removed from key holders. 
 

SCHOOL DONATIONS 
This year the Board of Trustees has made the decision to leave the school donations 
at $100 per child, maximum of $250 per family.  This is used to support the school 
budget.  All donations are gratefully received and can be paid to the school office. 
You are able to claim a tax credit from all donations. 
 

MATHS WHIZZ 
Again this year the students are able to access the Maths Whizz programme at 
school and home.  Teachers will be using Maths Whizz in their classroom Maths 
programmes.  The cost for the entire year is $30 per student, this can also be paid to 
the school office. 
 

MEDICAL REQUIREMENTS 
Please ensure you come to the school office to fill out a medical form if your child 
requires medication during school hours.  If your child needs to use an inhaler please 
ensure that they are brought to school, named and in a sealed plastic bag.   
 

PEANUT FREE 
At the present time we do not have any children enrolled with a Peanut Allergy, 
therefore we are going to allow peanut products e.g peanut butter in children’s lunch 
boxes.  If we receive notification about a peanut allergy we will need to re-instate our 
Peanut Free Policy. 
 

GENERAL MATTERS 



RELIGIOUS INSTRUCTION 
Religious instruction for this year will begin on Tuesday, 21st February from           
9.00 – 9.30 a.m.  If you do not wish for your child to be involved in this please write a 
letter explaining this, addressed to the Principal and hand in to the school office prior 
to lessons beginning.  Children that are not attending religious instruction will be 
supervised at school. 
 

SWIMMING 
It is an expectation that students will be swimming in their class time, unless there is 
a note/phone call received providing an explanation as to the reason for               
non-swimming. Please check with your child’s classroom teacher for the swimming 
timetable because classes are not swimming on a daily basis, as per the swimming 
pool regulations. 
 

MEET THE TEACHER 
This is an opportunity for 
parents/caregivers to meet the staff/BOT/PTA, find out information about the school 
systems and classroom routines/expectations, and allows for teachers to answer any 
questions that they may have about their children’s learning.  Further information will 
follow. 
 

GIFTED AND TALENTED  
Parents are invited to check on the school website for access to our Gifted and 
Talented Parent questionnaire.  If you don’t have access to the website feel free to 
contact Mrs Hollingsworth or Mrs Kirkham for one.  We encourage parents who feel 
their child is gifted or talented in any academic, social, cultural or sporting pursuit to 
complete this short questionnaire.  The information from this provides our teaching 
staff with valuable insights about your children. 
Our school defines gifted and talented students as “those learners who have the 
potential for outstanding performance (equivalent to 2 years and above their 
chronological age) and achievements in a wide range of areas.” 
By the end of Term 1 the teaching staff will have worked through the questionnaires 
from parents, alongside the teacher questionnaires and supporting school data to 
identify those students who will be included in our school G & T register.  Teachers 
will then plan and implement learning programmes to support and extend these 
students.  In many cases, this will take the form of providing differentiated/extension 
learning opportunities within the classroom.  There may also be times where these 
students are able to access options for extension outside the classroom.  We will 
also continue to give these students the opportunities to participate in external 
examinations such as ICAS and Science Technology Challenge, as we have done in 
the past.  Parents will be contacted by letter for permission to be included in any 
additional programmes outside their regular class programme.If you require further 
information about the Gifted Talented programmes at Rotokauri School, do not 
hesitate to contact either Mrs Kirkham or Mrs Hollingsworth. 
 

MᾹORI CONSULTATION HUI – THURSDAY 23 FEBRUARY 2017 
Next week on Thursday, we are holding a Māori Consultation Hui in the staff room 
at 7.00 pm, everyone is welcome to attend the meeting.  We hold a Hui once a term 
and would love your input and ideas.  We will be discussing upcoming events 
planned for this term and ideas for the coming year. 
Hope to see you there.                                                               Mary Evans – Room 4 

Monday 20th February at 7.00 p.m. 



STUDENT COUNCIL 
The students in Years 7 and 8 have been given the opportunity put in an application 
to be part of the 2017 Student Council.  Students in Years 4 – 8 have voted after 
reading the student’s applications and staff have also had input into the voting.  We 
would like to congratulate the following students for being voted as our Student 
Council – Eden Miller, Connor Hopewell, Liam McLaughlin and Ella Kells. 
 

HOUSE LEADERS 
Another leadership position in the school is our House Leaders.  The staff have 
chosen the following students for 2017 – 
Kowhai – Daniel Cameron, Tegan Barham, Lily Daniels, Dylan Westgate, Vanessa 
Campbell 
Whero – Liam Townsend, Rebecca Perham, Bailey Lochore-Halpin, Reiley 
Samuels-Porter, Danny Caulfield 
Kakariki – Hazel Rodney, Tahlia Farrell, Adam Fryer, Liam Cornelissen, Molly 
Fletcher 
Kikorangi – Parsa Soltanizand, Isaac Collinson, Heidi Perring, Daniel Prangnell, 
Seth Dixon 
 
ELLA PRANGNELL 
Thank you Ella for your wonderful efforts at the 
end of last year raising awareness of the plight 
of the New Lives Animal Rescue and collecting 
in donations from members of the school 
community. 
                                    

CARPARK 
Thank you to the parents/caregivers that are currently using the bottom carpark as 
an alternative for picking up their child/children.  This takes the pressure off the top 
carpark.  The median strip on the road is not supposed to be used for parking in for 
long periods while waiting to enter the carpark.  Therefore, we ask that all vehicles 
entering the bus bay zone promptly pick up children and then move off.  It is not 
designed for parents/caregivers to park and leave your vehicle in the bus bay zone 
or for vehicles to block the traffic flow by waiting for a long period of time for your 
child/children to arrive. If your child is not in the bus bay zone please find a carpark 
and wait for them there.   
A friendly reminder that the pedestrian crossings are to be used by all adults and 
children on the school grounds.  There have been a number of incidences where 
parents/caregivers have ignored the pedestrian crossings and even after being 
reminded by staff and students continue to walk randomly across the carpark area.  
This is not acceptable and the students have noticed the lack of consideration shown 
for our school rules.  It is always our aim to keep everyone SAFE whilst on our 
school property.  Your attention to this would be appreciated – please ensure all 
adults picking up your child/children are made aware of the Carpark Rules on 
display. 

CELEBRATIONS 
 

 

REMINDERS 
 



 
 
IMMUNISATIONS 
The students in Year 7 and 8 will have received their immunisation information last 
week.  Please have the consent form filled in and returned to school a.s.a.p.  The 
information session is on Monday, 20th February in the school staffroom at the 
following times for any parents of Year 7 and 8 students. 
10.00 – 10.30 a.m. Year 7 
11.00 – 11.30 a.m. Year 8 
 
CLASS AND PORTRAIT PHOTOGRAPHS 
These will be taking place on Monday, 13 March.  Envelopes will be sent out over 
the next few weeks when they have been received.   
 
NEW WORLD FLYBUYS SCHEME 
If you shop at Te Rapa New World and 
you have not already registered your 
Flybuys card, you can collect an 
enrolment form from Sharon at the office 
(most families would have received this 
in the Rotokauri School Enrolment 
Pack).  Each time you swipe your 
Flybuys card at Te Rapa New World you 
are not only earning points for yourself 
but also for Rotokauri School. 
 
BIATHLON / TRIATHLON 
I hope everyone has done some running or kept active over the holidays because 
the annual Bi/Triathlon is early this year. It is held on 24th February. Everyone that 
races gets points for their house group. The points each house is awarded from this 
event, School cross country and the new Rotokauri swimming sports gets added 
together at the end of the year to find the overall winning house.  Parents are more 
than welcome to come and enjoy the day with us. Racing starts at 9:20am.  
 
TOUCH – TERM ONE 
Unfortunately we did not get enough interest in the Term One Touch Module being 
run at Swarbrick Park on a Thursday night. 
We know a lot of our students enjoy playing this game and they love to compete 
against other teams. Like last year, we are going to run our own Touch Competition 
at school during a lunch break for our students.  
If you would like your child to give this a go, encourage them to come to the meeting 
that we will hold here at school next week. 
Thank you for your support. 
 
TOPSOIL NEEDED 
In order to complete the framing around the Adventure Trail obstacles we need some 
clean topsoil. If you have some available or can get some for us, please notify the 
school office and we will pass the message onto the appropriate person. 
 

 

 

 
 

 



PARA KORE 
Paul Murray (X-Man) assisted us in a waste audit on Monday.  Prior to the audit we 
estimated that 50% of the items in the rubbish could probably be diverted from the 
landfill waste.  How wrong we were!  It was 70%!  This gives us a lot of room for 
improvement.  After our visits to the Raglan Recycling Centre, we will be discussing 
ways to manage a change to our “wasteful” habits. 
We anticipate needing a new bin system and an attractive collection point.            
Mrs Jacqualine Hill (Room 1) would be delighted to hear from anyone who has no / 
low cost bin access and any other no / low cost ideas. jhill@rotokauri.school.nz  
 

 
 

TOUGH GIRL TOUGH GUY Friday 9th June 2017 
Individual Entry 
It’s time to get tough and muddy! We are hoping to take another team to this event again this 
year (to the Friday challenge). We ask that you register your child by following the link or fill 
in an entry form and email or post it into the Tough Guy and Tough Gal orgnanisers along 
with the payment. Add in our school name, this means we can pick up their race pack for 
them, on the day. We will also be asking for parental help and supervision closer to the date. 
www.eventpromotions.co.nz 

 

 

WEET-BIX KIDS TRYATHLON  
SUNDAY 19th FEBRUARY, 2017  
Juniors aged between 7-10 years OR  
Seniors aged between 11-15 Years 
If your child is interested in participating in this year’s Weetbix TRYathlon as part of our 
Rotokauri School group, registrations are done online for each entrant by parents/caregivers. 
To be acknowledged as part of our school group, please ensure when registering your child 
that when you come to “Which School do you attend,” you choose the school group 
“Rotokauri School” in the drop-down box, and then check the small box underneath to 
confirm you want to be linked to our school group. 
All the information you need is on the Weet-Bix Kids Tryathlon website 
http://try.weetbix.co.nz/ The TRYathlon is held at the Waikato University grounds.  
Please check the website for any other information you need. Nothing needs to be returned to 
school, we are just trying to get some information to you so that your child doesn’t miss out on 
this great sporting opportunity.  
If you require further information, please feel free to ask Helena Kirkham in Room 8 or Mike 
Watkins in Room 6. 
 

 

HAMILTON COMMUNITY CENTRE OF MUSIC 
Please check the school website for information regarding Saturday morning music classes.  
Classes run from 8.00 a.m – 12.30 p.m at the University of Waikato, during school term 
times.  They are group based music classes and cater for all ages and abilities.  Fee and 
enrolment information is available by phoning 07 838 4611, email enrolment@hccm.org.nz 
or visit the website www.hccm.ac.nz 
 
 

 

mailto:jhill@rotokauri.school.nz
mailto:enrolment@hccm.org.nz
http://www.hccm.ac.nz/


MARRZIPAN 
Last week Jex Moore from Marrzipan spoke to all the classes about the drama classes that 
she runs on a Friday morning at school.  Information is listed below –  
 
Is your child shy? Do they feel intimidated by the idea of public speaking and 
performance? Do they sometimes find it difficult to make eye contact? Do they just 
need dedicated time per week to just be CRAZY?! Come and join the revolutionary self-
confidence programme - Marrzipan! We run awesome drama classes at school, which focus 
on key life skills and public speaking ability. We play fun engaging games and perform at the 
end of term once to parents and once to the school. All scripts are original, engaging, 
educational and HILARIOUS. All children receive a certificate too to remind them they are 
awesome! You can sign your child up for a Trial Lesson via 
our website www.marrzipandrama.co.nz or contact Jex on 027 217 0693 

 
 
 
 

                                                              
 

FOOTBALL 
COACHING 

 

Providing students with a 
variety of opportunities at our 

school is important to our staff. 
We would like to offer a 

Football Coaching Programme 
at the beginning of this year. 

Adam Thomas Football 
Coaching Programme aims to 

provide a structured 
programme for children to 

learn and develop in a safe 
and encouraging environment. 
The students all participated in 
an ‘introductory’ workshop with 

their class on 9th February 
2017.  Each child received an 
information hand out regarding 

the programme and how to 
sign up to the football classes.   

 
Football coaching classes 

will run for 6 weeks on 
Mondays 20th February to 

27th March from  
3.15 – 5.00 pm.  

 
The football coaching 

programme will cost $60.00. 

http://a.insgly.net/api/trk?id=emailclick&i=771691&eid=58266517&url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.marrzipandrama.co.nz%2f&env=https%3a%2f%2fgoogleapps.insight.ly


                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

E2 YOUNG ENGINEERS 
(Young Engineers) is all about having fun while learning! Young Engineers is an enjoyable 
programme for both girls and boys Years 2-8. Students come to class once a week during 
the term and learn about the basic principles of Science, Technology, Engineering, Maths 
and Physics by building motorised Lego models. We have various after-school locations 
including Cambridge, Hautapu, Claudelands, Chartwell and Hillcrest. Young Engineers will 
be starting the week of 7th February and will run for 9 weeks. For times and days, or to 
enrol, please go to www.youngengineers.nz or contact Ariana Paul – 021-2424567 
ariana@youngengineers.nz  
 

Fraser Tech Junior Rugby is having its 2017 weigh in days on Sunday the 

12th and Sunday he 19th March between 10.00 am and Midday at the Clubrooms on the 
corner of Mill Street and Norton Road. All new and returning players (up to and including year 
8) welcome and should present on one of these days.  Any queries phone Kerry on 
0274432094 

NORTHERN UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB ENROLMENT 

Registrations for the upcoming football season are available at 
www.northernunitedfootball.com Look under the ‘Registrations’ tab for the link to register for 
the 2017 Football/Soccer season.  Information about the club, and the season, can be found 
under the ‘FAQs’ section of the website. You can also find us on Facebook (search for 
Northern United Football Club). Registrations will start to close towards the end of February so 
get in quick! All age groups are welcome, so that includes mums and dads if they are keen! 

 



 

 
The Melville Junior Cricket Club are still running their Junior Cricket Coaching Sessions on Wednesday 

5-6pm at Melville High School. 

These sessions are not weather dependent and if raining will be held in the Melville High School Rec 

Centre – behind the school Gym. 

We have also entered some teams in the Local Friday night Competition and the competition begins this 

Friday, so if you have any students wanting to participate in a Cricket Team please contact me as we may 

have a place for them. 

Any queries please contact Sandie Gordon on 0274-851-869 or hussey-family@xtra.co.nz 

We also have coaches willing to run Cricket Tasters in your school – please contact me if interested. 

 

BABY SITTER AVAILABLE 
 

Hi, my name is Gemma Yorke, I am 15 years old and an ex Rotokauri 
student. I am currently a year 10 at Waikato Diocesan. 
I am looking for local babysitting jobs, so if you are in need of a baby sitter 
please let me know as I have experience and am very keen. 
My cell phone number is 0272958574. 
  

 

"WHO CHEERS, CHANTS, JUMPS, TUMBLES, DANCES, BUILDS 
PYRAMIDS AND HAS A WHOLE LOT OF FUN? CHEERLEADERS DO!” 

We offer fun but structured, competitive and non-competitive classes  
for athletes who want to learn the basics of Cheer and Tumble.             

Book your FREE trial class by calling 0800 TO XTREME or email us at                       
xtreme@allstarcheerleaders.co.nz 

“We look forward to seeing you in a class soon!”                                
 

 

 

  

 

 

             
 

 

             

 
Do you want to make a difference in a child’s life? 
Child, Youth and Family are currently looking for people in this area who can offer 
safe, caring, stable homes for young people in need of short term care, time out over 
weekends and/or holidays, or a home for life. 
Our team will support you to understand and manage the challenges of fostering a 
young person, and we will be there with you to celebrate the successes. 
You may be surprised; you could be just the right person to offer your care to a young 
person who needs you! 
If you are interested in finding out more, or know someone who may be interested, or if 
you think you might be able to help in some other way then we would love to hear from 
you! 
Please call Johnson Taoho, Care Services Manager,  
on 07 957 4740 or email johnson.taoho001@cyf.govt.nz 
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